
STATE OF MARYLAND 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

STATE HIGHWAY ADMINISTRATION 

 

NOTICE  

 

The purpose of this Notice is to advise Contractors and Engineering 

Consultant firms that the State Highway Administration (SHA) will be 

holding an INFORMATIONAL MEETING on the CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT AT RISK 

(CMAR) project delivery method. 
 

Description: 
 

CMAR is a project delivery method where a construction manager is 

procured utilizing the Competitive Sealed Proposal process to provide a 

range of preconstruction services to SHA during the design phase of a 

project. These services may include, but are not limited to, 

constructability analysis, value engineering, scheduling, site 

assessments, and cost estimating. The Construction Manager would act as 

a general contractor during the construction phase upon agreement with 

SHA to deliver the project at an agreed upon price.  
 

The SHA is looking to pilot the CMAR project delivery process in 2013. 

An informational meeting will be held with the contracting and 

consultant engineering industries to present the SHA’s proposed approach 

to CMAR and to solicit industry input and feedback prior to issuing any 

Request for Proposals.  This meeting will be held on Thursday, July 18, 

2013 beginning at 9 AM at:  
 

SHA Headquarters,            

Training Rooms 3 and 4            

211 East Madison Street            

Baltimore, Maryland  21202 
 

The presentation will include the following parts: 
 

1) An overview of the CMAR project delivery process. 
2) The SHA’s planned approach to the Competitive Sealed Proposal 

procurement process for CMAR.  

3) A brief, general introduction of the proposed MD 24 pilot project.  
Note that a separate pre-proposal meeting will be scheduled at a 

later date to discuss project specific details. 
 

 

If you need additional information prior to this presentation, please 

contact Mr. Jeffrey T. Folden at jfolden1@sha.state.md.us. 

                                                             

Melinda B. Peters 

Administrator 

DATE June 18, 2013 


